Hatley Parish Council

Ordinary Meeting January 12th 2004
MINUTES
1. Apologies: Cllr Astor & Cllr Ridgway. Cllrs Ward, Drake, Cllr Dixon in the Chair, Clerk Kindersley, seven electors.
2. Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on November 3rd 2003. 

The Clerk read the minutes of the meeting of November 3rd 2003 which were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising

None

4. Finance

Clerk reported the auditors had agreed the Annual Audit for 2002 and have sent in an invoice for £58.75 which Council voted to pay (Cllr Drake proposed, Cllr Ward seconded, all agreed).

Chairman proposed that the Council precept for £2,000 for the  year 2004/5 and this was seconded by Cllr Drake. All agreed. This represents a 0% increase on the previous year’s precept.

5. Planning

Moat Farm, East Hatley: Clerk reported that the new owners of Moat Farm had been advised to submit a planning application for various uses of the site by the Enforcement officer from South Cambs. Clerk to follow this up as none yet received.
Barn Farm, East Hatley: Clerk advised an appeal by the owners of Barn Farm had been lodged against the refusal of South Cambs to grant permission for the conversion of agricultural buildings to a dwelling.
6. Correspondence – text from the East Anglian Ambulance Service re a complaint from East Hatley that ambulances were having difficulty finding addresses in the Parish was discussed.

7. Hatley Website Group
Mrs Jenkins reported to the Council on recent meetings of the Website Group and Members were invited to comment on the draft Constitution. She also reported that the grant application had been raised to £1,400. Council welcomed the report.

8. St. Denis' Church East Hatley:  
It was agreed that a précis of the discussions held prior to the commencement of the meeting would be forwarded to Members for comments before submission to Mr. Grimshaw. Clerk to action. (Report attached)

8.
Questions from the Public

An elector asked if speed checks could be performed in Hatley St George and if a speed camera sign could be erected. Clerk to follow up.

9.
Time & Date of Next Meeting

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 9.00. The next meeting to be March 1st 2004 at 7.30pm

These minutes are published and provided, and may be used, only on the basis that the user assumes all responsibility for any loss, damage or consequence resulting directly or indirectly from them or their use. For the avoidance of doubt the only legally acceptable version of the Minutes of Hatley Parish Council are those signed in Public Meetings by the Chairman. They are available for public inspection from the Clerk.

